RIVERSDALE SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

Meeting at Riversdale Surgery

At 6:25 pm on Wednesday 6th September 2017
MINUTES
Present:


Chair:

Steve Lockwood  
Minutes:
Gerry Knight

Members:, John Richer, John Morrissey, Eric Allen, Jane Morris, Wendy, Maycock Linda Cross (Practice Manager).
Apologies: Christine Jordan, Jeanette Lye, Brian Sword, Erica Sommer. 
HealthWatch Derbyshire.

Sharron Mellors, HealthWatch gave a short talk about the foundation of HealthWatch England, what it does and it’s future direction. Formed as part of the 2012 Health and Social Care legislation it is organised by County to monitor poor care and treatment in areas covered by the Care Quality Inspectorate. They monitor that quality services are provided with dignity and respect. They also provide a signposting service for direct complaints. Compliments and Complaints are fed back to service providers in the form of reports requiring improvements if appropriate. These are followed up to monitor compliance. They accept information from patients and the public, and positively seek out information by surveys. Formal links with PPGs is not present but they welcome PPG involvement. Sharron asked for volunteers to help with stands at public meetings etc.
Acceptance of Minutes of Last Meeting:

The 19/07/17 minutes were accepted. Linda to publish on website.   

ACTION: Linda
Actions carried over from last meeting:
· New electronic notice boards have been fitted in the waiting rooms. It was agreed that PPG information will be displayed. John to produce single sheet pages for Linda and asked for help doing this.                           



   ACTION; Linda & John R                                                      
· Possible PPG volunteer being sought from scouts/guides. John M. to approach Gary Spendlove for Belper volunteers.



                     ACTION: John M
New Items & AOB:
· Linda will resend to Mary the Health Visitor contact as a possible new member route





.



ACTION: Mary, Linda
· Mary raised problems arising from District nurse computer systems being isolated. It allows District nurse attendance and treatment of an isolated vulnerable patient without anyone knowing, not even Carers. This is a potentially dangerous practice. Mary was encouraged to complain to DCHS Complaints, HealthWatch and perhaps Patient Liason Service (PALS) for a quicker response. The meeting agreed this was a serious situation.
· There is nothing to report from Derbyshire PPG Forum. Mary has had great difficulty identifying and contacting the appropriate CCG member in a fluid organisation.
· The Belper Health Service consultation by NHS England decision has been put back until the end of September at the earliest.
· The Flu Clinics will be September 30th 8.30 to 1:00 pm and October 18th 1:30 to 6:30. Volunteers to Linda if you can help.





ACTION: All
· Steve asked John Morrissey to see if he could arrange a speaker from Healthcare to attend  the next meeting.                                                                                          ACTION: JM
              Next Meeting:

Wednesday 29th November  2017 at 1825 hrs.
Contact: riversdaleppg@gmail.com

